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FINAL DECISION AFTER REMAND 

I. Introduction

Pacifico National, Inc. ("Pacifico") is a Florida corporation that does business as Amex 

Pharmacy. It applied for an out-of-state pharmacy license in Alaska on June 20, 2022. The 

Alaska Board of Pharmacy ("Board") considered Pacifico's application and denied it on February 

16, 2023. 

Pacifico requested a hearing to challenge the denial of its application. Following a hearing 

in front of the Office of Administrative Hearings (OAH), the assigned administrative law judge 

issued a proposed decision recommending that the Board grant Pacifico a license, subject to a 

fine, probation, and limitations on the license. Before the Board could act upon the proposed 

decision, OAH and the Division of Corporations, Business, and Professional Licensing (Division) 

were notified that the principal of Pacifico was deceased and that Pacifico had closed its Florida 

pharmacy business and that its Florida pharmaceutical license was closed. 

That information regarding Pacifico's apparent closure of its phannaceutical operations 

was presented to the Board during its November 16, 2023 meeting. The Board therefore declined 

to adopt the proposed decision and instead remanded the case to OAH for the administrative law 

judge to: 

hold a supplemental hearing to determine whether this case should be dismissed as 
moot given the reports that Pacifico National, Inc. dba AmEx Pharmacy has ceased 
its pharmacy operations and surrendered its Florida pharmacy license. 

Pacifico's supplemental hearing was held on December 13, 2023. The evidence showed 

that Pacifico had surrendered its Florida pharmacy license, had closed its doors, had shut down its 

website, that its former pharmacist in charge was working for a different business, and that its 

telephone numbers were no longer in service. Accordingly, because Pacifico no longer has a 

Florida licensed pharmacy, it no longer exists as a pharmaceutical entity, and consequently there 

is no relief that can be granted to it. The consequence of this closing of its doors is that this case 

must be dismissed as moot. 












